
Frequently Asked Questions


40 Days for Life Prayer Vigil – Indianapolis

1. When is the Spring Campaign?

The Fall Campaign is September 27th – November 5th.
2. Where is the prayer vigil?

In Indianapolis, the prayer vigil is in front of the Planned Parenthood building at 8590 Georgetown Road. It is just down the road from the corner of Georgetown Road and 86th St. Planned Parenthood is the place where most abortions are committed in Indiana.

3. Where can I park?

There is safe, legal parking available along both sides of Georgetown Road south of Planned Parenthood. Vigil participants should not park on the roadway, in the Planned Parenthood lot or in any of the lots for nearby businesses.

4. I have never prayed outside an abortion clinic. What should I do?

If you can, go with a group or with someone that has been before. Your church may have an assigned day so you can join them on that day. 40 Days information is usually available in your church bulletin. You may also contact us at 317-709-1502.  Once you have been spent your first hour at the clinic any hesitation you have will disappear.
5. What do you do at the Abortion Clinic? 
Pray! By doing this we cover many needs. Prayer has a tremendous impact!  Also just being physically present makes a huge impact - so imagine the possibilities when you add prayer!  The 86th St. facility does abortions. The public may not be aware of that, so we are bringing that awareness.  The women who may be considering an abortion see that they are not alone and see we are praying for them. The Planned Parenthood staff is aware that we are praying for them as well.  The general public sees us peacefully and devoutly praying for an end to abortion.  You may pray out loud or silently.  You may pray as a group or individually.  You may stand or kneel (or sit).  Any type of prayer will work.  Most people use formal and informal prayers together.  Some people face the traffic.  Others face the abortion building and still others walk up and down the right of way as they pray. 
Sing! There are some who like to sing quietly to themselves or in groups.
Read Scripture! Read it aloud or silently.    Some participants face the street and hold signs provided by 40 Days for Life which say things like “Pray to End Abortion”. The atmosphere is prayerful and peaceful.  
Why do I need to sign up?
40 Days participants are asked to sign up in hour increments so that we can keep control of the campaign.  Please sign up on the Vigil Schedule found at www.40daysindy.org.  This ensures that all hours of the vigil are covered with at least 2 people.  We suggest that you work with your church representative to get signed up.  That will make things a lot easier for you.
6. What about the weather?

Rain, sleet, snow or hail, we will be there. This campaign begins very early, so be sure to bundle up for the weather and have rain gear if needed.  Use your judgement in extreme weather to ensure everyone stays safe.
7. Can I bring my children?

Children are always welcome and provide a powerful witness to the people passing Planned Parenthood and the women coming to Planned Parenthood. Bringing children is left to the sole discretion of the parents. If you are unsure, you could drive by to see the location and make the best decision for you and your family, but “yes”, children have come in the past.
8. Will I see women going in to have an abortion while I am there?

Not necessarily. Abortions are not performed on all days or all hours of the business day.  Trained pro-life sidewalk counselors will be present on the days abortions are being performed.

9. What is the atmosphere like? Is it a totally silent environment?

The atmosphere is quiet, prayerful, and peaceful. Some people say their prayers silently, while others say them out loud or in a group, but all are united – regardless of religion – in praying together for an end to abortion. Occasionally, motorists passing by will offer honks or shouts, either in support or opposition to our presence at the clinic.

10. Where do we stand and how close are we to the building?

There is a grassy public right of way in front of Planned Parenthood along Georgetown Rd. where we pray. We are about 20 yards from the Planned Parenthood building. The entrance to the building and PP parking are located behind of the building.

11. Are we asked to buy anything or donate money?

No.  There are no items for sale at the vigil site.  Donations to Great Lakes Project Gabriel, the sponsor of our 40 Days for Life campaign, are purely voluntary and not solicited at the vigil.

12. Is the prayer vigil legal? Is there a chance I could be arrested?

The prayer vigil takes place on a public right of way in front of Planned Parenthood. As long you comply with your peace agreement*, stay in the public right of way and do not obstruct the driveway into Planned Parenthood, you have the legal right to be there.
13. Will there be opposition to us?

The prayer vigil is a time of prayer and peaceful contemplation. The entrance to Planned Parenthood is behind the building. Therefore, there is virtually no interaction between Planned Parenthood staff and prayer vigil participants. 40 Days for Life participants may not display graphic signs. All signs provided by 40 Days for Life are prayerful and/or peaceful in nature.  Prayer vigil participants have found much more support from passersby than opposition. Generally there will be honks and waves of support. Sometimes you will see a raised middle finger or hear something yelled, but these are not frequent.

14. Will I be called upon to interact with women coming or going to the clinic?

No, vigil participants are called to focus on prayer. At times there will be pro-life sidewalk counselors at the clinic site. They are specifically trained to interact with and counsel the women going to the clinic.

15. Are there eating places or restrooms nearby?

There are several fast food restaurants and stores along 86th St, especially just east of Michigan Rd.  Also south on Georgetown.  No business close to Planned Parenthood will allow you or your child to use their restrooms. Please plan ahead or use public restrooms found in fast food restaurants or gas stations.  Please do not use Women Care Center facilities.  Women Care seeks to provide a neutral site for women considering their options.  At times, those women may view vigil participants as protestors and it hinders Women Care’s ability to work with them.
16. If I am uncomfortable going to the Planned Parenthood vigil are there other things I can do to help?

Yes, please pray and/or fast in some way to support these 40 Days.
17. Who sponsors 40 Days for Life?

Great Lakes Project Gabriel (www.goangels.org) sponsors 40 Days for Life in Indianapolis.


Where does church name fit in?
Church name has been assigned church day, so vigil coordinator(s) are looking for people to pray one hour each church day   at the abortion clinic.  We need to fill the hours from assigned time period
The first step in getting signed up is to contact provide vigil coordinator’s’ contact info.
I can’t be there every your church’s assigned day?  Give us the time you have and we’ll fill in the gaps.   

I can’t pray on your church’s date at all.  Can I do another day?  Call us.  We’ll get you signed up on another day.

Kick-off event. Tuesday, Sept. 26th at 6:30pm at St. John the Evangelist downtown Indianapolis.  Come sing, pray and listen with us for an inspiring pro-life hour.
· You will be asked to sign a peace statement


